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Thank you Chairman and members of the Committee for this opportunity to testify on AB 877,
relating to disclosures to the commissioner of insurance and other changes to the insurance laws,
extending the time limit for emergency rule procedures, providing an exemption from emergency
rule-making procedures, and granting rule-making authority.

AB 877 is based on the National Association of Insurance Commissioner’s (NAIC) corporate
governance model legislation, which allows OCI to gather information annually on corporate
governance practices, including highly confidential information on systems of rules, practices
and processes by which an insurance company governs itself. This corporate governance annual
disclosure addresses the allocation and regulation of power and accountabilities within an
insurer, and includes avoiding undue concentration of authority and power. It must be
transparent and have appropriate systems, controls and limits to ensure the given authority and
power is used protecting the interest of all of the insurance company’s stakeholders. This
information will be utilized by OCI to understand, review and assess the corporate governance
practices of insurers to promote effective oversight on an ongoing basis. Additionally, this is a
requirement for OCI to maintain NAIC accreditation, which helps Wisconsin insurers by
ensuring OCI has full regulatory authority over its domestic insurers.

This bill also includes updates to OCI’s confidentiality provisions. In recent years, several NAIC
model reporting requirements have been enacted in Wisconsin with separate confidentiality
sections. The changes to OCI’s general confidentiality provisions are intended to match these
specific provisions and to bring Wisconsin law in line with current NAIC confidentiality
standards.

Currently, law requires insurers who are authorized to write medical malpractice insurance to file
an annual medical malpractice insurance report with OCI. This report is obsolete and the bill
eliminates this filing requirement.

Lastly, the bill modifies the membership on the rating committee of the Wisconsin
Compensation Rating Bureau, which establishes rating plans for worker’s compensation
insurance. Currently, there are four members chosen by stock insurers and four chosen by mutual
insurers. The bill adds one additional stock and one additional mutual insurer representative.
This change in membership will allow the committee to gain representation for local Wisconsin
companies.

It is my hope that the Committee will support AB 877.
Thank you again for the opportunity to testify.

Representative Cindi Duchow




